EB 2011-0165

OEB BOARD SECRETARY

File No: Sub File: 5

Panel K:T. P.C.

Licensing 5.V.

Other L.D.

SV

0069

RECEIVED

SYAN 1 1 2012

ONTARIO ENERGY BD

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 -27<sup>TH</sup>. Floor 2300 Yonge St. Toronto ON. M4P1E4

Maurice LaMarre

Attention Kirsten Walli Board Secretary

File # EB-2011-0165 ENWIN APPLICATION FOR RATE INCREASE

## Dear Board Members,

As an Enwin Customer and dedicated conservationist, I strongly oppose the recent application for a rate increase on two grounds. One-This is punitive to those of us who have heeded the requests from all levels of government and diligently conserved energy. A major portion of Enwin's request sites Revenue loss due to conservation, as rationale for this increase. To punish consumers for their conservation success is hypocritical.

Two-If you examine year- end financial statements from Enwin ,you will discover that Enwin has been very profitable. These profits have been turned over to the City of Windsor. Enwin should be required to use these profits to offset any projected revenue loss due to conservation. Please deny this request. To do otherwise would be sending a message to all Ontario residents that their conservation efforts are worthless and not appreciated.

Sincerely,

Maurice LaMarre